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Wishing all Wenhaston Word readers, advertisers, contributors
 and distributors a happy, healthy and prosperous New Year!

Have You Ever Thought About Petanque?
Following the completion of our successful second season, with the Grand Final itself held at
The Star Inn Wenhaston, the Suffolk Coastal Petanque League are already setting their sights
on the 2010 season. The sport itself has virtually no age or gender restrictions and people
normally take around 10 to 15 minutes to be shown the basics of the game. Several factors
help in making it a great leisure activity to be involved with, especially that you do not have to
be of Olympian-athletic ability to play and also, in these difficult economic times, it is an
incredibly inexpensive pastime.

If you are at all interested in find out more, please contact the League Co-Ordinator, Mr Simon
Fletcher, 18 Melville Road, Ipswich, IP4 1PN or e-mail him at imogenlewiskira@sky.com .
Registration closes at the end of February 2010, so please, please get in touch. Simon Fletcher

Found?
Are you the owner of a black Tom cat which has semi-adopted us?

He is now sporting a collar with our phone number on it.
If he does not have an owner we would like to have him neutered and take care of him.

Please ring 01502 478196 (in St Michael’s Way) if he belongs to you.

Reduce Your Accountancy Costs

Professional, efficient accountants
with over 15 years experience.

Call Sarah Place Accountants

Accounts, Book Keeping, Payroll,
Sage, VAT and Tax Returns.

01284 747139

Wenhaston WEA Spring Course
‘Astronomy For Beginners’

with tutor Glenn Barrett
A basic course looking at

The Solar System And Beyond
No mathematical knowledge is required

Course begins on Friday 15th January
10:00am Church Room

For further details contact
Kathleen Orme on 01502 478708

Need to send a fax in the UK?
Faxes sent from just £2.00 Call into Blythweb, The Street, Wenhaston
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News from the Village Hall
We had a Table Top Sale in November which
raised over £400 for the Hall. Circle 67, in
association with the Village Hall, organised
‘Hey for Christmas’ - a great evening enjoyed
by all. It was full of a wide range of poems,
songs, readings and plays in a relaxed and
informal atmosphere helped along with some
liquid refreshments.

The Bazaar was a great success with lots of
beautifully decorated and stocked stalls, lots
of buyers, yummy refreshments and of course
Father Christmas.

Sadly we had to take the decision to cancel
the New Year’s Eve Party due to having sold
so few tickets.
We wish you all a Happy New Year.

David Smeaton-Small
       Chair, Village Hall Management Cttee

Hey For Christmas
I should like to send thanks and happiest New
Year wishes to everyone on the Village Hall
Management Committee, and all other helpers
who worked so hard at the Hall to make our
pre-Christmas show in Wenhaston on 3rd
December a delightful event for us in Circle 67
as well as for the audience (going by the
comments made to us afterwards).
It was good to find our way back here after an
absence of several winters. I hope we can do it
again soon. Peter Lewis
    Chairman The Circle 67 Players

For Sale
Hover Mower 12” With extension cable.
£25 ono. Telephone Tony 01502 478977.

Small Ads

Advertise items for sale and wanted
for just 25p per word (min £3).
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Wenhaston After School Club

Open Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday
3:15pm - 6:00pm

for 5 - 11 year olds

£5.50 per session or £2.50 per hour
various discounts available

contact Sarah for more information
or bookings on 01502 478012

Sports, Crafts, Games
and Competitions

Wenhaston Carbon Footprint
Project

How Green Have You Been?
Two years ago many of us filled out a
confidential Carbon Audit Survey which gave
us excellent information about Wenhaston’s
carbon footprint. We would like to compare
the last two years’ efforts. So would you help
us by completing the form enclosed with this
Wenhaston Word?(NB doesn’t apply in Mells).

For your pains 50p off your first drink at the
Star if you want to join us there on January
12th, 19th or 26th between 6:30pm and
8:30pm. Alternatively, come to the Maurice
Stammers Community Room for a tea or
coffee on January 6th, 14th, 20th or 28th
between 10:00am and 12noon.
In both locations a member of the Energy
Support Group will be there to help with the
form if needed. If not you can just complete
the form and post it directly to SCDC Climate
Change Partnership in the envelope provided.

Two years ago the village managed an
amazing 46% return rate - could we do better
this time? It’s up to you. Make it the top of
your New Year Resolution list and complete
the survey by January 29th. Keep it safe and
try not to recycle it with your wrapping paper!
Thank you very much. Sue Gow

Staysafe Competition - Enter Now!
Suffolk residents are invited to take just a few minutes to complete an on-line Staysafe competition
for the chance to win a Nintendo Wii or an Ipod.
Anyone aged 18 or over and resident in Suffolk can take part in the competition and see how
sensible and safety-savvy they think they are.

There are only eight multiple-choice questions, which are directly linked to the Constabulary's
Staysafe campaign which highlights sensible drinking and personal safety (one question relates to
feelings of safety and does not have a right or wrong answer).

The Staysafe campaign will run during the weeks of Christmas and New Year and has three key
messages:
 • Don’t drink and drive
 • Don’t be afraid - report domestic violence
 • Don’t overdo it. Friends should stick together and make sure you get home safely.

The competition is available on-line until noon on Saturday 2nd January from
www.suffolk.police.uk . Winners will be notified early in January. Police Direct
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News From The Church
A Happy And Peaceful New Year
To All Wenhaston Word Readers

From St Peter’s Church

As always at Christmas the Church was
beautifully decorated with flowers, holly and
candles giving much pleasure at services and
to the many visitors to the Church. We are
lucky in that we have a small band of ladies
who arrange the flowers etc. week by week
and for at least the last forty years this group
has been led by Jean Spindler.

Jean has now decided that she will retire from
this job at the end of the year and have a well
deserved rest. Jean has organised numerous
Flower Festivals over the years as well as doing
some beautiful arrangements for special
occasions such as Weddings etc.. We shall
miss the advice and help which she always
readily gave to those of us not quite so
experienced! Thank you Jean for your very
loyal service to St. Peter's.

Cyrilla Havard has very kindly agreed to take
over from Jean and we hope that she will
enjoy the job as much as I know Jean has.

We are anxious to attract new flower arrangers
and if you are at all interested think about
coming to a meeting in the Church on
Tuesday 12th January at 2:00pm. You do not
have to be a regular church member, only to
have an interest in flower arranging. If you
would like to discuss this with Cyrilla please
telephone her on 01502 478313.

Margaret Goldstone (Churchwarden)

Batteries
Thank You to everyone who has supported the
recently introduced free battery recycling
service at Blythweb - our first 5litre tub of used
batteries is virtually full and will soon be
collected for safe disposal. This service is
provided by BatteryBack www.batteryback.org .

In the UK over one million used batteries are
thrown away every year and these contain
hazardous substances such as lead, cadmium
and mercury. They should never be disposed
of with household waste but should be handed
in at a household waste centre (our local ones
are at Leiston, Southwold and Beccles), or,
save yourself the journey and simply bring
them to Blythweb! In fact we at Blythweb can
now accept all sizes of household battery as
the Wenhaston Energy Support Group have
undertaken to dispose properly of large
batteries deposited with us.

Blythweb Ltd, The Street, Wenhaston.
 (fully registered as a member of the WEEE
       Distributor Take Back Scheme)

Mothers’ Union
The Christmas Party was much enjoyed by
members and guests alike.  It began with Pass
the Parcel which contained forfeits and
produced much hilarity.  Mary Stammers won
the eventual prize.  Then it was entertainment
by Wenhaston Church Choir, much
appreciated, followed by community carol
singing, getting us in the mood for Christmas.
Then the hi-light! – a delicious tea provided by
members.  We thank our very able committee,
lead by Margaret Goldstone, for a very good
year.

The Mothers’ Union sends New Year
Greetings to all, may it be prosperous and
peaceful.

In the New Year we will meet on Wednesday
13th January in Church at 2:30pm for our
Corporate Communion with Edward, followed
by the AGM and refreshments.  We always
welcome new members – if you believe in
Christian Marriage and family life, then you
are on our wavelength! Margaret Bloomfield

Footpath Walking
The morning walk on Tuesday January 5th will
leave from Wenhaston Village Hall at 10am.

The walk on Tuesday January 19th will be led
by Pat Kemsley and Elizabeth Ibbott. Meet at
10am at the Queen’s Head, Bramfield, for a
walk round the village. Return to the pub for
lunch.

Wishing you all a Happy 2010.
For any other help contact Heather Phillips
01502 478545. HPP
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Local Services (More on pages 7)

Peck & Partners
Light Haulage & Removals

Personal service from a friendly local business.

· Full house moves to single items.
· Anywhere in the UK.
· Fully insured.
· Age Concern registered.
· Regular London runs.

We are pleased to quote for all your needs.

Tel/Fax: 01502 478681
Mobile: 077131 22825

www.peckremovals.co.uk
mail@peckremovals.co.uk

Personal
Julie Grooms.
Mobile Hairdresser & Beauty Therapist.
Tel: 01728 454394 Mob: 07713 733422

Beauty Treatments & Therapies.
Beverley Crichton, MBIAE ITEC IHBC
Tel: 01502 478720

Home Visiting Reflexologist.
Based in Wenhaston. Tel 07852 513041
Gift vouchers available.

Chiropody (Podiatry). Sue Welby MBChA,
by appointment, Narrow Way.
Tel: 01502 478541

New!

Electrical
MRWCF Electrical. Domestic & commercial
rewires, extra sockets, Inspection & Testing,
24-hr call-out. Free estimates. City & Guilds
Qualified. Tel/Fax: 01502 478473
Matthew: 07884 477110
William: 077171 76655
e-mail: mrwcfelectrical@hotmail.co.uk

Pearce & Kemp Ltd. Electrical & Lighting
contractors. Unit 20 Business Centre, Norwich
Road, Halesworth. www.pearce-kemp.co.uk
Tel: 01986 872130

Food and Drink
Family Butcher: K.W. Clarke. Bramfield.
Well-stocked village shop with freezers and
greengrocery. Opening times: 8am to 5pm.
Half-day Saturday. Tel: 01986 784244

Market Fields, Holton Road, Halesworth.
Grocers/greengrocers, freezers & off-licence.
Seasonal local produce. Household items.
Tel: 01986 872134

Marybelle Milk Products. Will Austin. Fresh
milk to the door. Tel: 01986 784458

Vehicle Bodywork
Kevin Aldridge. Holton Workshop.
Bodywork and accident repairs.
Tel: 01502 478171 Mobile: 07801 291795

Newsagent
Patrick’s. Market Place, Halesworth.
Delivers in Wenhaston from 6:30am.
Tel: 01986 875229

Retail
Maggie’s Discount.
16A Thoroughfare, Halesworth, Suffolk
IP19 8AH. Children’s & Baby Wear. Knitting
Yarns and Ladies Clothes. Tel:01986 874652
Proprietor: Margaret Ferrari.

Private Hire
Rodney Fosdike. Holton, Halesworth.
One-way or return. Tel: 01986 872829.
8-seater vehicle if required at any time.

Accommodation
Trish Gower. Local holiday cottage
accommodation, short breaks / extra beds for
family reunions available. Tel: 01502 478078
www.suffolkcoastalcottages.co.uk

Funeral Services
Rosedale Funeral Home.
Arcadia House, 19 Market Place, Halesworth.
Tel: 01986 875588
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Wenhaston WI
Our December meeting had a decidedly festive air. Business was cut down to the barest
minimum, and then thanks were given to various members of the committee who were standing
down, for all their sterling work over the years.

We sat at various tables where lists of anagrams had been given out for us to solve before the
evening’s entertainment began. Douglas Baker talked to us on the development of Jazz in the last
100 years, while his associate Ray Simmons played the finer points of the music on his trumpet
and electric keyboard. We also listened to recordings made throughout the years by famous jazz
musicians. The first one was made in 1917. Louis Armstrong made his first record in 1928, his
tuneful singing then very different from his later rendition of ‘What a Wonderful World.’ Douglas
informed us that it was Bing Crosby who had taught Louis how to sing. This was one of the many
interesting and amusing facts that he passed on to us. Douglas said it was very difficult to
condense 100 years of jazz into one hour, how much more difficult is it then, to give justice to
such an informative talk in a few words?
The evening finished with a glass or two of  Mike’s delicious mulled wine and delightful ‘nibbles’
provided by the committee.
2010 starts off with Mike Upson’s talk, ‘An Arctic Summer’. Let’s hope it’s not prophetic! FJJ

Commons Work Parties in January
Sunday 10th - Blackheath. Meet 10am at the
car park at the far western end of the
common. Work will include removal of
scrub/overgrown gorse.
Tuesday 12th - Blackheath. Meet 10am at
seat by pond.
Sunday 24th - Bickers Heath. Meet 10am
at seat. Work will continue overgrown scrub
removal from area running down to Low Road.

Jonathan Alder

Wenhaston Methodist Church
January

 Sunday Services at 10:30am
  3rd  Rev’d David Read
10th  Rosemary Remy
17th  Rev’d Robert Soanes United Covenant S
24th  Rev’d Leslie Richards
31st   Rev’d  Donald Moxon

 Tuesday Meetings at 2:30pm
  5th  Women’s Fellowship  Rev’d Robert Soanes
12th  Bible Study
19th  Women’s Fellowship  Members Meeting
 26th Bible Study

Saturday  2nd 9:00am - 10:30am
“Pray a While” on a come and go basis for
prayer and meditation.

Bell Ringing
The only Wenhaston practice night in January
is on Thursday 28th between 7:30pm and
9:00pm at St Peter’s Church.
Please note: Practice nights have now changed
from Fridays to Thursdays.
Visitors are welcome to come and watch and
new ringers are always welcome to join us.
For details of practice nights at other towers
please contact the new Wenhaston Tower Rep
on 01986 873336. Jason Busby

Tanworth Starfish Fund
The Coffee Morning held on November 21st
at the home of Jenny and Mike Dickson in aid
of The Tanworth Starfish Fund raised £332.95.
Many thanks to all who contributed in any way
and in particular to Jenny and Mike for hosting
this event. Moira and Bob Cooke
 for The Tanworth Starfish Fund

St. Peter’s Church Services
January

NB. Information correct at time of printing.
  3rd  No Service (9:30am at Halesworth)
10th   9:30am Parish Communion
17th 10:30am We join the Methodist
          Covenant Service
24th   6:30pm Evensong
31st  No service at St Peter’s



Please tell our advertisers you found them in Wenhaston Word Wenhaston Word January 2010 7

Local Services (More on pages 5)

Woodland products & services
Telephone: 01502 478615

Locally sourced, sustainably managed

Firewood

Fencing Products
(supplied and erected)

Qualified Chainsaw
& Plant Operators

Timber Milling

Adam and Barbara Gill your local carpet and
upholstery cleaners. Environmentally aware.
Tel: 01502 476427

Allen’s Clean Sweep Vac & Brush.
All appliances catered for. Woodburning stoves
a speciality. Carpet and upholstery steam
cleaning and all other methods used.
Tel: 01986 784426 or 07966 505880

David Baker. Plumbing and Heating.
Bathrooms designed and fully installed.
Kitchens fitted. All your tiling needs.
Free estimates. Tel: Mob: 07850 236189
Wenhaston 01502 478663

Carpenter & Joiner: David Cox, Blackheath
Road, Wenhaston. Tel: 01502 478668

Martins Garden & Property Services
Wenhaston. Garden and property maintenance
work undertaken. RHS Level 2 qualified.
Tel: 07881 950333

Painting & Decorating: Karl Andrews.
26 Maltings Close, Halesworth.
Tel: 01986 874926

Roger Best. Garden Design, Planting Plans.
Consultation and Landscaping.
East Nook, Hall Road. Tel: 01502 478305
Mobile: 078866 17745

S Rudd Drain Services.
High pressure jetting. Blocked drains/toilets and
sinks cleared. Patios/driveways cleaned.
Drains and soakaways repaired.
24 hour service. Tel: Shaun 07786332707

Wenhaston Tiling: All floor and wall tiling
undertaken. Call Robert on
01502 478740  Mob: 07941 381206

House and Garden

www.pjn-motor.co.uk
paul@pjn-motor.co.uk

PJN Motor Engineering

Tel: 01502 478642
Mobile: 07802 965746

Unit 1, Wash Lane, Wenhaston, Suffolk IP19 9DX

Now part of...

All makes serviced and repaired
in our fully equipped workshops

The local garage you can rely on

Air Conditioning Service now available
Also stocking Aquasol salt tablets

for water softeners

Established 1994BlythWeb
Websites Designed and Hosted

Computers Built
Broadband Supplied
Repairs and Support

Networks and Cabling
01502 478712

www.blythweb.net mail@blythweb.net

FSB

Member

Computer Services
Internet Access Computer. £1.00 per half
hour. Printing available. Book your slot or just
turn up. Blythweb Ltd   01502 478712

Computer Repairs, upgrades, etc., Same-day
service where possible. Anti-Virus, Networks, IT,
Broadband, Websites created, hosted, and
advertised. Established over 10 years.
Open weekdays 9:00am - 5:00pm, other times
by appointment. 01502 478712. Blythweb Ltd,
The Street, Wenhaston. mail@blythweb.net
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“A Winter Tail” To Dog Walkers
Would those with dogs who come along The
Street opposite the church please pick up their
dog‘s mess.
We don’t enjoy walking in this mess. Children
walking to school don’t need to take it to
school. So come on, please pick-up as dogs
can’t. Doggy bags are free in the village Post
Office. John Levy

Wenhaston United Football Club
   Home Fixtures for January

               All matches KO 2:00pm PTP

2nd Res v Mendlesham
9th Res v Thurston
16th No Match
23rd Res v Leiston St Margaret
30th Res v B.T.


